Morningside Elementary School
SBDM Meeting Minutes
MES Media Center
July 28, 2021
The SBDM meeting began at 1:03 p.m. Members present were Heather Goodman, Morgan Pitvorec, Roger Henson, Heather Paulsen, Alex Vega, and Rachel Stinnett. 
Council reviewed the current agenda. Mogan Pitvorec made a motion to approve the agenda; motion was seconded by Heather Paulsen.  All were in consensus. 

Council reviewed the June meeting minutes. Roger Henson made a motion to approve the minutes; motion was seconded by Morgan Pitvorec.  All were in consensus. 
No public comment on this date.
Heather Goodman shared the Principal’s Report with Council to include the following information:
· Enrollment- We currently have 462 students enrolled. We are expecting adjustments to these numbers as records requests are received for transfer students and new students enroll.
1st grade- 89 students enrolled
2nd grade- 105 students enrolled
3rd grade- 83 students enrolled
4th grade- 87 students enrolled
5th grade- 98 students enrolled
Heather Goodman shared MES updates:
· First grade camp began on Monday. We’ve had an average of 50 students each day in attendance. 
· The 2021 Back 2 School Party Bus went out into neighborhoods on Monday. It went really well and there was a great turnout. 
· The summer feeding program ends this Friday. They have provided on average approximately 600 meals each day. 
· School supplies that were purchased with ESSER funds have arrived and have been distributed to the classrooms.  Parents were emailed an additional supply list with items that we could not fund with ESSER monies.  The list was kept to a minimum as to not cause hardship to families.
· We have one instructional assistant position left to fill. One of the new hires resigned and took a different position within the district.  We would like to welcome Tiffany Solorzano to MES as the new EBD instructional assistant.  She comes with experience and previously worked in this position with Hardin Co.  We are also still in need of a custodian.  This position is shared with HHES.  We hope to have these vacancies filled before the start of school.  If we are unable to hire, we may have to re-adjust the schedules for the current instructional assistants to fill in the gap.
· At this moment, masks will not be required for students/staff.  However, this is ever changing and as Covid numbers increase, this could potentially change depending on guidelines issued by KDE and/or the governor.  
Heather Goodman shared upcoming events:
· Open house is scheduled for August 5th from 6-7:30.
· Teachers have a planning day on Aug. 9th, opening day for staff is Aug. 10th, and first day for students is Aug. 11th. 
· SBDM training for all members will be due by the end of September.
Heather Goodman reported to Council that voting was needed to be completed to elect vice-chair and secretary for SBDM.  Roger Henson made a motion to elect Morgan Pitvorec as the secretary; Rachel Stinnett seconded the motion.  All were in consensus.  Alex Vega made a motion to elect Roger Henson as the Vice Chair; Morgan PItvorec seconded.  All were in consensus. 
Heather Goodman presented to council the suggested SBDM meeting dates for 21-22 and discussed to make sure there were no conflicts. Heather Paulsen made a motion to approve the council dates; motion was seconded by Roger Henson.  All were in consensus. 
Heather Goodman shared with the Council the document for Ky. Open Records.  Each member reviewed and signed this document. 
Heather Goodman presented to Council on budget reports for Section 6 and general activity accounts.
Heather Goodman provided information to council on morning drop off times and procedure changes as well as early dismissal Fridays and procedures.
Heather Goodman presented to Council the revised Monday-Thursday master schedule and explained the changes and discussed the new format/layout.   Roger Henson made a motion to approve the revised master schedule; motion was seconded by Rachel Stinnett.  All were in consensus.  Mrs. Goodman also presented to Council the Friday master schedule that was created due to early release Fridays.  Morgan Pitvorec made a motion to approve the Friday schedule; motion was seconded by Alex Vega.   All were in consensus. 
Heather Goodman provided the following updates regarding professional development for staff for 21-22.  
· August 2 – (MES)  Growth Mindset/Station Teaching Refresher
· August 3 – (District) Balanced Literacy 
· August 4th – (District) Kagan  
Heather Goodman informed the Council that there were only minor changes made to the emergency procedures plan for the 21-22 school year.  Changes were made in staff assignments for the teams.  Rachel Stinnet made a motion to approve the 2021-22 Emergency Plan; motion was seconded by Alex Vega.  All were in consensus.
Heather Goodman presented the 2021-22 Committees/Tasks to Council.  Mrs. Goodman discussed the plans for the upcoming school year. Heather Paulsen made a motion to accept the committees/tasks; Rachel Stinnett seconded the motion.  All were in consensus. 
Heather Goodman discussed with Council the plan for policy review for the upcoming year.
Alex Vega asked if volunteers/parents would be back in the building now that COVID/CDC guidelines have changed.  Mrs. Goodman reported that she cannot provide a 100% guaranteed answer at this time.  When the district makes the decision, she will inform parents and council.   
The next SBDM meeting is scheduled for August 19th at 3:30 in the MES library. 
Heather Paulsen made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Rachel Stinnett seconded the motion.  All were in consensus.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:45pm. 
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